
Dear Families, 
It has been a wonderful start to our new school year so far. School is calm, purposeful and our children are working so hard. We
are so proud of them all. Again, a huge thank you to you all for ensuring that children are wearing their correct school uniform
and PE kits: this really does help foster a sense of pride and belonging and helps us to look the part too! Our newsletter this time
is written to help you to understand what your child is learning about this half term, so that you can support your child and talk
to them, allowing them to share their knowledge.

Our global theme this half term is
Identity and Diversity: learning who we

are and celebrating our differences. 

In UKS2 the big question is: Why is the
Early Islamic Civilisation known as the
golden age? The children are learning
about the history of Baghdad as a key

city as well as the advancements made
during this time and concurrent events

in British history. 

The children are going to be combining
different textiles in Design

Technology and learning about the
religion of Islam in RE.

In writing, they will be learning how to
write diary entries, following

discussions around their class text:
The Boy at the Back of the Class.

our children made us so proud on our
recent visit to the Derby Faith trail.  

In EYFS the children have been settling into new
routines and exploring their new environments.

The children are are learning all about what
makes them marvellous? They are learning all

about themselves, their emotions, their families
and their school.  

In EYFS we focus on a different story each week.
Some of the stories that we are going to enjoy
are ‘The Colour Monster’, ‘The Family Book’ and

‘Ten Little Fingers and Ten Little Toes’.
Each week we learn and new nursery rhyme and

in Reception we start to learn our letter
sounds.  
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In KS1 the big question is: How has William
Rhodes and the local area changed over

time? The children are being Geographers
and are learning about the human and

physical features of Boythorpe and
Chesterfield. They will be doing some field
work and exploring the local landmarks as
well as making a booklet to document our
learning to add to our collection of historic

studies of the local area. 

Children will be learning about common
plants and what they need to survive and
will be writing a description of their house

as well as a recipe for a happy school. 

In LKS2 the big question is: Why did people

choose to settle in Pompeii? The children

are being Geographers and are learning

about Europe, finding out what makes a

good settlement and how life in Italy is

similar and different to life in Britain. 

The children will be learning about

light in their science lessons and will

be writing  a setting description and

instructions in their writing lessons

after reading their key text: Escape

from Pompeii.

NEWSLETTER 2 - 26TH SEPTEMBER 2024 



KEY SUCCESSES: 
THE senior LEADERSHIP TEAM ARE INVESTED AND  all
staff KNOW CHILDREN AND FAMILIES VERY WELL
PRACTICES, SYSTEMS AND OUTCOMES FOR SEND HAVE
IMPROVED
CYCLE OF DEVELOPMENT FOR STAFF IS APPROPRIATE,
FOCUSED ON WHOLE SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT AND HAS
INCLUSION AT ITS HEART 
there HAS BEEN A SIGNIFICANT SHIFT IN PRACTICE
TOWARDS INCLUSION
TEACHING ASSISTANTS AND EARLY CAREER TEACHERS
WERE VERY POSITIVE ABOUT THE SUPPORT THEY RECIEVED
FROM LEADERS
THERE ARE CLEAR PROCESSES FOR PROVISION MAPS
parents  talk of a positive difference 

next steps: 
Continue work on adaptive practice 
quality assure and evaluate interventions 
put a menu of interventions on the website
obtain pupil voice of children with send more
regularly 

This week, we have had a trust SEND review to look
into the provision we are offering to our children
with Special Educational Needs and outline next
steps so that we can support our children even
further. 

Our trust SENDCo, Nic Godfrey, and our SEND
Governor, Dave Cates, came into school and met
Miss Farrow and I, Teaching Assistants and children.
They looked in books and at our documentation, as
well as visiting lessons and speaking with parents. 

The visit went really well and we are so very proud
of the work put in by our whole school community,
but especially our SENDCo, Miss Farrow. I also
wanted to personally thank the parents who spoke
to Nic on the phone and shared their feedback! 

SENDReview

DAVE CATES 
SEND GOVERNOR

MISS FARROW 
SENDCO

NIC GODFREY 
EMBARK SENDCO

I aM so proud of our staff team WHO WORK TIRELESSLY TO ENSURE
THAT  EACH AND EVERY CHILD IS ABLE TO ACHIEVE THEIR FULL
POTENTIAL, FEEL A SENSE OF BELONGING AND PRIDE. I am also proud
to serve such a wonderful school community with the most
incredible children, who are a joy to be around. 

wE ARE BY NO MEANS PERFECT AND WE ARE ALWAYS LEARNING, BUT THE
TEAM REALLY DO HAVE OUR CHILDREN AT HEART. 
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Thank you for taking the time to read our newsletter. Please come and speak to me if you have questions, comments or
feedback, 

Mrs Wilkes  

EMBARK Award 
We are launching our EMBARK

award again this year. This
consists of a range of activities
for children to complete before

they leave us in Year 6. 

There are awards to be won
when a number of activities have
been completed. Each child has a

folder in school and, whenever
they complete an activity, they
get a sticker. Why not join in?

This term we would love it if
your child were able to complete
any of the activities below and
talk to their teacher about it or

bring in photos etc. 

Family: 
(1) Cook a family meal

Integrity:
(3) Clean up the community

Teamwork: 
(4) Attend an after school club

for at least 6 sessions

Success: 
(3) Receive a times Tables award


